


 

Date:September9,2024 

Venue: St. Joseph School, Abu Dhabi 

On Monday, September 9, 2024, St. Joseph School in Abu Dhabi hosted a well-organized and 

highly competitive Under-19 Badminton Cluster. This event brought together young athletes from 

across the region to showcase their skills and sportsmanship. 

Participation Overview: 

 Registered Teams: 15 

 Participating Teams: 14 (Royal Academy School, Ajman, did not participate) 

 Total Participants: 49 

Despite the absence of the Royal Academy School, the tournament proceeded smoothly with 14 

teams competing. Each team brought a high level of enthusiasm and talent, contributing to a 

thrilling day of badminton. Mr. Naushad also provided his guidance during and between the games, 

which helped us conduct the event flawlessly. 

Tournament Organization: 

St. Joseph School demonstrated exceptional organizational skills in hosting the event. The 

infrastructure provided was top-notch, including well-maintained badminton courts and supportive 

facilities for players and officials. The tournament was a testament to the school’s commitment to 

sports and their ability to handle large-scale events efficiently. The smooth operation of the 

tournament was a result of effective teamwork and meticulous planning by the school's organizing 

committee. 

Results: 

 First Place: The Indian Academy, Dubai 

 Second Place: Indian Excellent Private School, Sharjah 

 Third Place: The Indian High School, Dubai 



The competition was intense, with each match showcasing the high level of talent among the 

participants. The Indian Academy, Dubai emerged as the champion, followed closely by Indian 

Excellent Private School, Sharjah in second place, and The Indian High School, Dubai securing 

third place. 

Conclusion: 

The Under-19 Badminton Cluster at St. Joseph School was a resounding success, marked by 

excellent organization, competitive play, and sportsmanship. The event not only highlighted the 

skills of young badminton players but also underscored the effective teamwork and infrastructure 

of St. Joseph School, ensuring a memorable experience for all involved. Congratulations to the 

winning teams and a special thank you to St. Joseph School for their outstanding hosting of the 

tournament. 

 

  

  



  

  

  

  



  

  

 


